
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - JUNE 19, 2006 

CLOTHING DONATION BOXES POLICY 

Recommendation 

Councillor Bernie Di Vona recommends: 
 

1. THAT staff be requested to review the provision of clothing boxes throughout the City of 
Vaughan including licensing provisions. 

 
2. THAT the review include a differentiation between those clothing boxes located  on City 

owned property and commercial properties, and also a differentiation be made for those 
that are for charitable organizations and for profit organizations. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
Nil 

Purpose 

To regulate the number of clothing boxes located on City owned property and commercial 
poroperties. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

By-Law 1-88 does not regulate clothing donation boxes.  If the clothing boxes are located on 
required  parking they may be contrary to the by-law.  The City may want to consider regulating 
the clothing boxes by means of a municipal  by-law with the possibility of a licensing requirement. 
 
The number, size and location then possibly could be regulated. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

To regulate and license the number of donation and newspaper boxes that are being set up 
without  City approval.    

Attachments 

None 

Report prepared by: 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor  - Ward 3 


